Salve Regina University Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

newsbulletin

Archives and Special Collections

11-15-1984

Newsbulletin vol. 15, no. 6

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 15, no. 6" (1984). newsbulletin. 347. http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/347

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. It has been accepted for inclusion in newsbulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@salve.edu.

SALVE REGINA



NEWSBULLETIN

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208

Vol. 15 No. 6

November 15, 1984

ANNOUNCEMENTS

DANCE MARATHON

Salve Regina will hold its Fourth Annual Dance Marathon beginning Friday, November 16 at 7:00 p.m. and extending through Saturday, November 17 at 3:00 p.m. in the Great Hall of Ochre Court. All proceeds from the 20-hour event will benefit "A Wish Come True, Inc.," a charitable organization that raises funds to grant the wishes of terminally-ill children. Newport Mayor Patrick Kirby has proclaimed these two days as "Salve Regina College/Wish Come True" days.

A Rockathon will be held in conjunction with the Dance Marathon for those contestants unable to dance. Rockathon participants will "rock the night away" in rocking chairs. A maximum of fifty Salve couples and 15 rockers will be contestants in this annual event with prizes awarded at the marathon's conclusion.

Spectators are invited to stop in at any time during the 20 hours. Spectator dancing will be permitted at designated times throughout the two days. A one dollar donation to benefit "A Wish Come True, Inc.," will be requested at the door.

The Dance Marathon/Rockathon is sponsored by Salve Regina's Student Life Senate in cooperation with "A Wish Come True, Inc." Anyone interested in making donations should contact the College Activities Office at extension 435.

* * *

SALVE REGINA TO HOLD EIGHTH ANNUAL GOVERNOR'S BALL



The Eighth Annual Salve Regina College Governor's Ball will usher in the holiday season on Saturday, December 1. The Ball will take place in the elegance of Ochre Court from 9 p.m. to 1 a.m.

Governor and Mrs. J. Joseph Garrahy are scheduled to attend and will serve as honorary chairmen. Governor Garrahy has been in office throughout the Ball's eight years with this year's Ball marking

his last as Governor. The Garrahys will be joined at the blacktie affair by friends and supporters of the College and members of the College community. The annual fundraising event raises proceeds which help to supplement the scholarship program for Salve students.

The decor of Ochre Court will reflect a medieval theme. Included in the festive ambiance will be colorful centerpieces of fruit and garlands. Christmas greens, such as balsam and boxwood, will adorn the mansion as will the decorative use of moss and birch boughs.

Students from Sigma Phi Sigma, the College's honor society, will serve as hosts and hostesses at the \$200-per-couple Ball. Valet parking will be available. Musical entertainment will be provided by the Salve Regina Madrigal Singers under the direction of Brother James Loxham. Selections performed by the group will include the Gloucestershire Wassail; Ding, Dong, Merrily on High; I Saw Three Ships; The Boar's Head Carol and Carol of the Bells. Dance music will be played throughout the evening by the Drew-Corcoran nine-piece orchestra, directed by Hal Corcoran. The evening's refreshments include hot and cold hors d'oeuvres with pastry and coffee served at midnight.

Any faculty or staff member wishing to make reservations should contact the Development Office at extension 223.

* * *

O'HARE LECTURE SERIES

Reverend Walter J. Burghardt, S.J., theologian in residence at Georgetown University, will speak at Salve Regina on Wednesday, November 28 at 7:00 p.m. in the O'Hare Auditorium. The lecture, entitled, "The Love of Learning and the Desire for God," will focus on questions that are timely in this year of discussion of religion and public policy.

Reverend Burghardt is professor emeritus at the Catholic University of America, has edited one of the foremost religious journals, Theological Studies, since 1967 and is consultant to a wide variety of institutions and councils. He is most widely acclaimed for his lectures and sermons, collections of which have been published over the past four years.

The O'Hare Lecture Series is free of charge and open to the public. For further information contact Sister Mary Aquin O'Neill, extension 335.



MUSIC DEPARTMENT INTRODUCES WEDNESDAY NOON CONCERT!

On Wednesday, November 28 at noon, the Music Department will begin its Wednesday Noon Concert Series at the newly-renovated Cecilia Hall located in the west wing of Carey Mansion on Ruggles Avenue. Admission is free and guests are invited to bring along their lunch. Hot coffee or tea will be made available.

The first concert will feature guitarist Dennis Costa performing works by Bach, Dowland, Couperin, Albeniz and Moussorgsky. Mr. Costa is presently on the music faculty and will be performing for approximately 45 minutes. Subsequent concerts will be held at noon on the first Wednesday of each month through May. For information on the Noon Concert Series contact Brother James Loxham, extension 446.

* * *

"CHRISTMAS IN NEWPORT" CONCERT

On Friday and Saturday, December 7th and 8th, at 8:00 p.m. in the Great Hall of Ochre Court, the combined choirs of Salve Regina and the College's newly-formed band will give a concert as part of the "Christmas in Newport" celebration. Tickets are \$2.00 and should be reserved in advance. Come and join us for the joyous spirit of Christmas! For ticket information call extension 208.

* * *

SCANDANAVIAN VISTAS July 7 - July 22, 1985

Sister Ann Nelson of Salve Regina College's Politics Department has organized a 15-day tour of Scandanavia for the summer of 1985. The journey will begin on Sunday, July 7 when you leave New York City aboard Scandanavian Airlines on your way to Copenhagen!

You will stay in the most luxurious hotels and experience the finest in Scandanavian cuisine, beginning each day with a delicious breakfast. You will have the services of a full-time tour guide for the duration of your stay, but will also have free time to adventure out on your own - to relax, to shop, to explore!

Trip highlights include:

*A festive dinner at Copenhagen's glittering Tivoli Gardens

- *A mini-cruise on the Sognefjord
- *An overnight cruise from Copenhagen to Oslo
- *An overnight cruise aboard one of Silja's most luxurious steamers to Helsinki and Stockholm
- *A dinner party on a Bergen mountain top
- *Visits to Copenhagen's Renaissance Stock Exchange and Christianborg Palace; Oslo's famous Holmenkollen ski jump and Royal Palace; Bergen's magnificent Voringscoss waterfalls; Helsinki's Tapiola Garden City and Stockholm's Royal Palace.

You will leave Stockholm on Monday, July 22 for your trip back to the United States, bringing with you delightful memories of Scandanavia.

This exciting journey is limited to 30 persons and is \$1995.00 (double occupancy) including airfare. If you are interested in this Scandanavian adventure, contact Sister Ann Nelson at 847-6650, extension 303 or 846-0330.

* * *

AMERICAN RED CROSS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Rhode Island law requires that drivers transporting children three years of age and younger must protect the child with an approved child passenger restraint system. American Red Cross volunteers in conjunction with the Newport Hospital have established a program to train parents and grandparents in the proper use of car safety seats. The Kids in Safety Seats Program (K.I.S.S.) holds training sessions each Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 10:45 - 11:45 a.m. at Newport Hospital. Seats are then made available at a minimal rental fee for those parents and grandparents that have completed the training session.

Mary Simpson, Red Cross volunteer chairman of K.I.S.S., states that the program is growing rapidly and volunteers are desperately needed to assist in training.

For more information regarding K.I.S.S. call 846-8100. An hour of your time could save a child.

* * *

REMINDERS FROM THE FINANCIAL AID OFFICE

To All Work-Study Students:

Work-study time sheets will be accepted in the Financial Aid Office no later than 10 a.m. every other Friday. Checks will be available in the office from 11 a.m. - 4 p.m. each pay day. Students working in the following departments will pick up their checks from their supervisors: Admissions, Athletics, Set-ups, Library, Residence Halls, Grounds and Miley Desk.

Emergency Loans

The Director of Financial Aid is able to assist students faced with a <u>financial emergency</u>. Emergency loans cannot exceed \$50 and should be repaid as soon as possible. For information contact the Financial Aid Office at extension 391.

Financial Awards

Students have 10 days upon receipt of a Financial Aid Award to accept and return the blue copy to the Financial Aid Office. If the copy is not returned within the 10 day period, the award will be cancelled automatically.

* * *

SLIDE SHOW

On Monday, November 19 at 2:00 p.m. in Room 210 of O'Hare, Dr. Norma Bailey will show slides and share her summer experiences when she visited Oxford, Cambridge, Canterbury, and the homes of English authors such as Shakespeare, Shaw, Keats, Henry James, Rudyard Kipling, and Thomas Hardy. Members of the College community are invited to attend.

* * *

FACULTY NEWS

Dr. Camille Allen, Visiting Assistant Professor of Education, presented with Dr. Robert Rude of Rhode Island College, at the 36th Annual New England Reading Association Conference in Sturbridge, Massachusetts. Their workshop, entitled "The Merging of Business and Language Arts Software with Versatile Applications," demonstrated the value of word processors and data base management systems in the reading/language arts curriculum.

* * *

FACULTY NEWS

<u>Dr.</u> Thomas <u>Day</u> of the Music Department has been invited to give two workshops at the national convention of the National Association of Pastoral Musicians in Cincinnati on June 27-28, 1985.

* * *

<u>Dr. George Morris</u>, Department of Chemistry, was recently appointed Editor of the "Fission Product," the official publication of the Rhode Island Section of the American Chemical Society. The "Fission Product" has been in continuous circulation since 1948 and features both technical articles and articles of general interest to the chemical and engineering community.

* * *

<u>Dr. Dennis Robbins</u>, Director of Salve Regina's graduate program in Health Services Administration, has been published in a book entitled, "Grief, Dying and Death: Clinical Intervention for Care Givers." The book, written by Therese A. Rando, parttime faculty member at Salve, contains a chapter by Dr. Robbins which is a model for decision making in ethics.

* * *

Diane Caplin, Director of Academic Advising, Barbara Sylvia, Assistant Vice President for Instruction and Curriculum, and John Rok, Director of Counseling Services, presented at the First Regional Conference of the New England College Personnel Associations held on October 25 & 26 in Sturbridge, Mass. The presentation was entitled, "How Orientation and Academic Advising Programs Can Help with Retention in the Small College Setting."

Mr. Rok also presented a session on "Helping New Professionals Have an Impact on Retention" and served on the Conference Planning Committee. One hundred forty two student affairs professionals from 70 colleges and universities in 12 states attended the conference. The theme was "Building Institutional Bonds With Students - The Retention Challenge."

* * *

Next Newsbulletin deadline: Friday, November 23 at 11:30 a.m.

* * *